
Minutes of Proceeding                                                                      Office of the Ottawa County Clerk 

Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                                         8:00 a.m. 

May 8, 2017                                                   Regular Session 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner James P. Kay, Commissioner Karen S. 

Brumbaugh, Commissioner Kathy M. Luthi, and County Clerk Mary Arganbright.   

 

Commissioner Kay opened the meeting in prayer and then led the group in the flag salute. 

 

Shannon Luthi, Highway Administrator, reported on what crews were doing.  Shannon reported on what road and 

bridge had started on the Tescott Bridge.  Shannon reported on the free tire dump last week.       

 

Matt Dixon, Custodian, stopped in and reported on the pesticide issue he has in the metal shed between the 

courthouse and jail.  He said that some wood has been ruined underneath the building, and there is concrete under 

it also.  The shed is not setting level, and he asked if the commissioners wanted him to pursue getting it leveled.  

The commissioners said just to have the termites treated at this time.  He had a proposal from Hassman Termite 

and Pest Control, Inc., the company that does the county pesticide service now, for $145.  The commissioners 

approved.  

 

Keith Coleman, Sheriff, reported prisoner count Saline County 43, Sedgwick County 3, and Ottawa County 7. 

         

With no further business before the board, Commissioner Luthi moved to adjourn at 10:15 a.m.  Commissioner 

Brumbaugh seconded.   Motion carried, 3-0. 

 


